DR. FOLKINS COMMUNITY SCHOOL
SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

Nov 17, 2020




1. Christmas Concert will be a virtual one shared on Facebook with the community. There will be no singing at as this not allowed by the guidelines at this time.

2. Last/First Day of Classes (December 18th, January 4th )

3. Diploma Exams: Social Part A - January 12th, Part B – January 22nd 
                                     Math - January 20th

                                     Exam schedule will be in the newsletter on December 2


4. Ceremonies - Awards - Oct 22nd, Remembrance Day - Nov 6th – These were virtual, and with awards in the classroom to be presented by the teacher. Remembrance Day presentation was prepared by the grade 7/8 class. Both presentations were shared on the school Facebook page.   

5. Report cards – are electronic, and Interviews were held November 3rd, and November 5th.  


6. Breakfast Program – We have fruit to go in the elementary rooms, and granola bars for the junior high… offered to them if they want. 

7. Social Justice raised around 200lb of food with the Halloween Food bank Campaign. They are currently gathering toys for the Christmas campaign.

8. Christmas Activities
· Students in Elementary classes and Junior high have decorated Christmas Cards for the seniors.
· hot chocolate and cookies for the students – we are looking at a way of doing this safely in their homerooms. (masked and gloved dividing the cookies night before for each room; kettle in the classrooms with packages of hot chocolate mix cups and stir sticks)
· class parties on Dec 18th

9. [bookmark: _GoBack]If COVID-19 should shows in our school (student or staff member), parents whose children are close contacts will be called or emailed and given the rules of isolation (attached to this document). The school community as a whole will be emailed about the incidents with confidentiality maintained. A deep clean of the areas where the people involved will take place. Teachers have been preparing to work from home if able, and having at least a three-day sub plan at the ready. Many teachers are trying to have everything on a digital platform for easy student access.





